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Election Notice to Members: 
 
The Coast360 Federal Credit Union’s 55th Annual Meeting and Election will be held on 
Wednesday, March 21, 2018. The Nominating Committee has submitted its slate of 
nominees to the Board of Directors’ Secretary for placement on the 2018 election ballot. 
There are two (2) vacant positions to be filled.  Our by-laws notes if the number of 
nominees equals the number of positions to be filled, the election will not be conducted 
by ballot and there will be no nominations from the floor. 
 
The Nominating Committee has nominated the following members. Biographical 
information is included for each nominee. 
 

1. Raymond F.Y. Blas 
2. Matthew Paulino Quinata 
3. Arthur (Art) R. Mariano 
4. Gabriel H.T. Lau  

 
Nomination by Petition 
Members who are interested in serving on the Coast360 Federal Credit Union’s Board 
can seek election by petition.  Petitions must be signed by at least one percent (1%) of 
the credit union members or 500 members. An Election/Petition Packet may be 
obtained by contacting Ms. Anita Mafnas or Ms. Cheryl Samson at the Maite Member 
Center or call 477-8736. A complete Election/Petition Packet must be submitted no later 
than 5:00 PM on Wednesday, January 31, 2018. 
 
Qualifications: 
 Be a member in good standing with Coast360 Federal Credit Union. 
 Meet bonding requirements set forth in the Federal Credit Union Act and its 

regulations. 
 
If you have any questions, you may contact the Nominating Committee at 
board@coast360fcu.com. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Vicente Concepcion 
Secretary, Board of Directors 
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2018 Annual Meeting & Election 
List of Board of Director Nominees & Biography 

 
Raymond F.Y. Blas 
Reasons for wanting to serve as a Board of Director: As a current Board Member of the Coast360 Family, it has 

been a privilege and a pleasure to serve our Membership.  My reasons for wanting to serve as a Board of Director have 

remained unchanged – to contribute to enriching the lives our Membership and our island community.  What has 

changed is my increased passion, dedication and commitment to growing our Membership and contributing to the 

improvements in our delivery of services to our Members and our community. 

Employment History & Current Position: I am currently employed as the Federal Grants Administrator for the 

Governor’s Community Outreach – Federal Programs Office.  My primary responsibilities include overseeing the daily 

operations, management and administration of federal grants awarded by the U.S. Dept. of Justice. My previous 

employment history is comprised of over 20 years of government service in the Directorship and Chief of Staff capacity. 

Education Degrees: I am a 1970 Graduate of the Father Duenas Memorial High School and participant of the Navy 

Apprenticeship Program (High Voltage Electrician 1970-1973).   

Brief Description of Volunteer Activities: I continue to serve in a volunteer capacity for our island’s annual Guam 

Special Olympics, tasked with logistics and coordination.  My volunteer work also extends to our island’s bi-annual Guam 

Coastal Clean-up and Island-wide Beautification Task Force cleaning events. 

Matthew Paulino Quinata  
Matthew P. Quinata is currently a Chief Internal Auditor/Budget and Management Analyst with the Bureau of Budget and 

Management Research. He has worked over 29 years with the Government of Guam. 

As a Coast360 Board Member, he has played a major role in working with his fellow Board Members in shaping and 

supporting the strategic vision of the credit union. Matthew is an alumnus of the University of Guam. He graduated from 

the College of Business with a Bachelor's Degree in Business Administration, Accounting. He is a past president and 

member of the Association of Government Accountants. He also served as their Newsletter Editor for several years 

winning Newsletter awards for several years. He has also served as a Board Chairman and Treasurer with his church 

board. 

Matthew continues to focus on the credit union's philosophy of "member helping member". He keeps this philosophy in mind 

as he decides on policies to ensure we are adequately helping our members with their financial needs. He inquires and finds 

the opportunity to challenge management to go the extra mile to assist our credit union members. He wants the credit union 

to be top of mind for our members and potential members when shopping for their deposit and loan products. This in mind, he 

strives to ensure the financial security of Coast360 Federal Credit Union, its members and for members to develop a strong 

relationship with the credit union, build trust and utilize the great products and services the credit union provides. 

 

Current Employment: 

Government of Guam, Bureau of Budget and Management Research; P.O. Box 2950, Hagatna, Guam 96931 

April 1989 - July 1997, Internal Auditor 

January 1998 - Present, Internal Auditor/Budget and Management Analyst 

Prior Employments:   

Government of Guam, Department of Education, August 1997 - January 1998, Limited-Term Teacher 

Department of Education, January 1984 - December 1988, On-call Substitute Teacher 

Gibson's Department Store, February 1985 - March 1989 

King's Lanai and Lounge, February 1982 - June 1984 
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Education:  

Bachelor Degree in Business Administration in Accounting, University of Guam, December 1988 

Graduate, John F. Kennedy High School, Tumon, Guam 1983 

Other Activities:  

Member, Past President, Newsletter Editor, Guam Association of Government Accountants 

Former Board member: Guam Christian Church & Gef Pago Historical Village, Inarajan Guam. 

Arthur (Art) R. Mariano 
Arthur "Art" Mariano is a Budget and Management Analyst Supervisor with the Bureau of Budget & Management 

Research, a staff office of the Governor of Guam. He has been with the Bureau for over 22 years. As a GovGuam Merit 

Scholarship recipient, Art earned his Bachelor's Degree in Business Administration in Finance and Economics in 1994. 

Since 2009, Art has volunteered his services to the members of Coast360 by sitting on various Committees including the 

Policy Review Committee, Finance & Investment Committee and the Supervisory Committee. He has served as Vice 

Chairman of the Supervisory Committee since 2015. During this time, he's worked alongside members of the Board, 

management and staff in carrying out the duties and responsibilities of the Supervisory Committee and has gained a greater 

appreciation of Coast360's mission over the years. 

Art is married to Cerina Yanger Mariano and they have a son, Bryant, and a daughter, Aubrey. Art’s hobbies include playing a 

variety of sports including baseball, racquetball, golf and volleyball. He's represented Guam as captain & member of Guam's 

National Men's Volleyball Team and participated in the 1991 and 1995 South Pacific Games in New Guinea and Tahiti. He 

was also a captain & member for Guam's gold medal teams in the 1990 and 1994 Micronesian Games. 

Art is currently a member of the Guam Chapter of the Association of Government Accountants (AGA) as well as the 

Mangilao's Municipal Planning Council. He also served as the Treasurer of the Guam Volleyball Federation for over a 

decade. 

Art has enjoyed serving the members of Coast360 and is strongly committed to helping Coast360 Federal Credit Union 

thrive for many years to come! 

Gabriel H.T. Lau 
I want to serve as a Board of Director because of past experiences working for Government of Guam, Federal 

Government, and Private Sectors. Currently, I am a Founder for Multi-Learning Educational Services started on July 3, 

2017 under a Non-appropriate Federal Fund Grant. I ended the Government of Guam employment as Program Assistant 

in June 30, 2017 under Women, Infant, and Children Program for Guam Department of Public Health and Social 

Services (DPHSS). Prior to it, I was a Math Teacher at J.P. Torres Alternative School for six and a half months. Before 

return to GDOE, I was a DISID Program Coordinator II at Assistive Technology Computer Center (ATCC) transferred 

from Bureau of Social Service Administration (BOSSA) under GDPHSS. Prior to BOSSA, I was a Legal Research 

Assistant at Guam Client Assistant Program (GCAP). Before it, I was a DISID Program Coordinator I under Aging and 

Disability Resource Center (ADRC). Prior to DISID, I was a teacher for public (UOG and GDOE) and private (St. 

Anthony, GICA, and ECA) educational institutions; also, federal government (DoDEA) for a few months in the younger 

days. Before all of them, I was a Word-Processing Secretary at GCC for three months under AHRD. Prior to GCC, I was 

a tutor for ASEA and Gear Up for UOG. In Summer 1996, I was a ETS Office Assistant for UOG. During high school, I 

was a Part-Time General Assistant for Hoi Ming Printing in two years period. Total of 14 years or more working in Guam. 

In Oahu of Hawaii, I was a Part-Time Computer Lab Assistant at Chaminade University for two years. I was a Part-

Time Clerk Assistant at UHM International Student Services for one semester and Part-Time Note Taker (one 

semester) for Versity.com at University of Hawaii (Manoa). Total of three years. 

 

 


